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Applicant Submission


	LOC Number (office use only: 
	Text2: Rose Property Corporation (Pierson's Funeral Services)
	Text4: Gregg Ferguson - placeworks design inc. (for Pierson's)
	Text5: April 15, 2022
	Text6: Pierson's Funeral Services (Rose Property Corporation) wish to make application to redesignate the current zoning of 4101 17th Avenue SE to DC Zoning to allow for the development of a surface parking lot to replace a parking lot previously at that location which long served the needs of Pierson's Funeral Services at 4121 17th Avenue SE. 

 

Replacement of parking capacity, lost as a result of road widening of the 17th Avenue SE BRT along with an increase of 28% additional capacity, is critical to Pierson's ability to meet the needs of their clients and community. Pierson's purchased an adjacent site and have combined that property with the remaining portion of their old site for the proposed development.

 

The previous Land-Use of the site was changed during the area-wide Consolidated Land-Use changes before Pierson's could complete the purchase of the City-owned parcel and consolidate the ownership of their parcel, preventing them from applying for a Development Permit. The current Land-Use does not support surface parking, so Pierson's, with guidance of City Planning, is seeking to change the Land-Use to a DC that will allow the re-establishment of surface parking.

 

Pierson's has created a landscaping scheme that addresses the intent and goals of area plans associated with the BRT and 17th Avenue frontages. The proposed design also provides two community gathering spaces, aligning with International Avenue Design Guidelines. These offset the loss of their wide driveway to the BRT's widening - parallel to 17th, adjacent to the Business's North Doors, they previously provided important gathering and space for attendees.

 

Pierson's and Planning agreed to request the designation of the site as DC specifically for Funeral Services rather than a Commercial or other Land Use, tying the proposed parking at 4101 to a continued use of that lot for Funeral Services. Pierson's benefits from their continued Use of 'parking' but the City limits that the parking is only allowed for Funeral Services.

 

Pierson's is now applying for a Land Use Redesignation to DC to allow the proposed - and historic - Use of Surface Parking Lot with the proposed site improvements to move forward.

 


